
N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Ootes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

As principal of N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing you in the hope that my opinion 
will be taken into account when the monies for the next education budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in d asses of approximately 25 students • class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student supp~ort or individual tutoring. 

Our students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on teachers' time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S1 .1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief · and research · that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education. so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 

it ! 

Sincerely, 

{?~&>~ 
cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Ootes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students • class size limits at most grades are higher. so if more 
students, with whatever needs. move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas. but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention. as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief • and research · that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Ootes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame: 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students • class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired. except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief • and research • that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

J urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
it ! 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Ootes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 
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As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yeltowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

II 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students · class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints. few educational assistants are hired. except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S1 .1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief • and research • that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely, 

1Vl0,"1-j .J 1.J01J~ 
cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 

" 
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N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Oo.tes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 
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As secretary at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing you in the hope that my opinion 
will be taken into account when the monies for the next education budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you witl find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students • class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired. except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

Our students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on teachers' time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1 .1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief - and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learnjng needs and their class peers mighl have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i I! 

Sincerely, 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N .J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Ootes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

! : · ·• · - : ~ --~ 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

.. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students · class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math. yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes St .1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief · and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely, 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N .J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Ootes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

. . 

/ 
.. \•· . 

. . ' 
~ · ... · . 

. '~ 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students • class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief - and research • that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
it ! 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 
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N.J. Macpherson School r - .~;~, 

525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT XlA 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

JakeOotes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

! 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students • class size timits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a so{id foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief • and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education. so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely, 

fa~c £~ 
cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 
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N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873•4372 Fax: (867) 873•4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Ootes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 
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As the librarian at N. J. Macpherson Elementary School in Yellowknife, I am writing you in the hope 
that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education budget are 
allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students - class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

Our students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on teachers' time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief • and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
it ! 

Sincerely, 

01 l0'Z)i,,. 906~~ 
cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

JakeOotes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife. I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students • class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
smal l group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students sutter as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief - and research - that indicates 
that smal ler classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely, 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Oates 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

As secretary at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife. I am writing you in the hope that my.opinion 
will be taken into account when the monies for the next education budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students - class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

Our students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas. but especially in 
reading and math. yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on teachers' time and energy. 

Recently. the American government approved a budget that includes S1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief • and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve ii, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely. 

~ I • .• - , .,,,,-/ ' (_ 
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cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3Xl 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Oates 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 
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As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students - class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief • and research • that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it. and they are worth 
it ! 

Sincerely, 

\L_j w·~\h 
cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N .J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife. NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

Jake Oates 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

As a teacher of elementa,y school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students - class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math. yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief - and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
it ! 

Sincerely, 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yenowknile. NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 

January 19, 1999 

JakeOotes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Fax: (867) 873-4638 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students · class size limits at most grades are higher. so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief - and research • that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely, 

~ ,-~~ 
L~ 

\__, ~ 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 



N .J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road, Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867) 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

JakeOotes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

I -

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

. --

As an educational assistant who works with elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in 
Yellowknife, I am writing you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies 
for the next education budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions, students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students - class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. I am the only special 
needs assistant currently working at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher 
lime available for small group student support or individual tutoring. 

Our students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math, yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as teacher time must be 
divided among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased 
demands made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget t:iat includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief - and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding lo education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely, 

---~ ~ /l. 
I I J"ll! aa, 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers_;rnd MLA's 



N.J. Macpherson School 
525 Range Lake Road. Yellowknife, NT X1A 3X1 

Phone: (867) 873-4372 Fax: (867} 873-4638 

January 19, 1999 

JakeOotes 
MLA, Yellowknife Centre 
Box 1320 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Sir/Madame; 

X1A 2L9 

Re: Education Funding in the NWT MUST BE INCREASED 

:- .-.-.--;-'--.._ ....... 

As a teacher of elementary school students at N. J. Macpherson School in Yellowknife, I am writing 
you in the hope that my opinion will be taken into account when the monies for the next education 
budget are allocated. 

In the classes in our school, you will find students who have learning disabilities, students who 
require challenge programs, students who come to school hungry and tired, students with medical 
conditions. students with developmental delays, students with attention disorders, emotionally 
distressed students, and students with behaviour problems. These students and others work together 
in classes of approximately 25 students - class size limits at most grades are higher, so if more 
students, with whatever needs, move into our community, the classes will grow. Due to financial 
constraints, few educational assistants are hired, except in extreme cases. Only one special needs 
assistant works at our school. Due to financial constraints, there is less teacher time available for 
small group student support or individual tutoring. 

My students need to be given a solid foundation of skills in all subject areas, but especially in 
reading and math. yet are able to receive very little individual attention, as my time must be divided 
among so many with such divergent needs. All students suffer as a result of the increased demands 
made on my time and energy. 

Recently, the American government approved a budget that includes S 1.1 billion to cut class sizes in 
cities across the United States. Their initiative is based on the belief - and research - that indicates 
that smaller classes and more attention to individual student needs increases student achievement. 
Please consider following their example in allocating additional funding to education, so that students 
with special learning needs and their class peers might have better opportunities to learn. 

I urge you to invest in the children of the Northwest Territories. They deserve it, and they are worth 
i t ! 

Sincerely, 

cc: All Cabinet Ministers and MLA's 


